COM(2014) 557 and 558


On 25 November 2014 the Senate Standing Committee on European Policies adopted non-preclusive qualifications on: 
1) the delegation of power in COM(2014) 558 is deemed to exceed the legitimate scope of Art. 290 TFUE, for it concerns essential elements of the legislative act; 
2) the lack of a justification relating to the principles of subsidiarity and proportionality in COM(2014) 557; 
3) the lack of clarity on the financial impact of the proposals. 


On 25 November 2014 the Senate Standing Committee on Health approved the regulatory package consisting of COM(2014) 557 and 558, through a favourable opinion conditional on the following: 
1) the provision enabling veterinarians to sell veterinary medicinal products should be repealed; the right and duty of the veterinarian should be established, to determine his or her stock of medicinal products; 
2) COM(2014) 558 should specify that only veterinary doctors may prescribe veterinary medicinal products; 
3) the online sale of veterinary medicinal products should be reviewed;
4) monitoring activities on the development of resistance should be extended to States and should include antiviral and antiparasitic resistance; 
5) the withdrawal period for some products under Article 117 of COM(2014) 558 should be reviewed;
6) the financial burden consequent to the new pharmacovigilance systems should be further analysed; 
7) recourse to homeopathic veterinary medicinal products should be simplified. 

With special reference to subsidiarity and proportionality compliance, the Health Committee has expressed a favourable opinion with the following qualifications: 
1) legitimacy issues were raised with respect to COM(2014) 558, because the delegation of power included therein concerns essential elements of the measure and therefore exceeds the scope of Art. 290 TFEU; 
2) COM(2014) 557 lacks a justification concerning the principles of proportionality and subsidiarity and its financial impact is unclear. 
